KINGSVIEW RIDGE COMMUITY

ASSOCIATION, INC.
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
February 6, 2013
The Board of Directors of the Kingsview Ridge Community Association met at the Germantown Recreation Center on February 6, 2013 at 7:00pm.
Present:




Absent:

Tim Martin, President



John DiNardo, Treasurer



David Brooks, Vice President


Jim Parker, Director
Lori Teachum, Secretary


Charity Moreno, Director

Hari Singh, Director

Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vangaurd Management

Shelly Henning, Recording Secretary
I. CALL TO ORDER

   Mr. Martin, President, called the regular meeting to order at 7:01pm with a quorum present.

II. MINUTES:
Reviewed and approved the minutes of the December 5, 2012 Board meeting.  
               Motion:  The minutes are fine.
        
Martin/Brooks



Vote:  Unanimous
III. HOMEOWNER  FORUM: 
1.  The Board discussed Tattershall and Ranworth – when cars are parked on both sides of the road there is not enough room for two cars to pass each other.
IV. MANAGEMENT REPORT:  
A. Fire Hydrant Markers:
The Board had previously discussed by email, Potomac Garden Center forwarded a proposal for $360.00 to install (8)eight fire hydrant markers on Palmetto Circle and Marksburg Court to provide better visibility during snow plowing and to provide quick location for emergency services.  The Board thought they should readdress this next year. 
Motion:  That we not do it and table until next fall to discuss.
Brooks/Teachum  


Vote:  Unanimous
VI.  OLD BUSINESS:

A. Sidewalk Trip Hazards: 

Management had reported approximately (7) seven sidewalk trip hazards on Ranworth Court and (6) six on Tattershall Place to the County on December 6, 2012.  The Board discussed there are additional sidewalks with issues.  The Board would like to see that it is on the County’s radar to look at.  Management will give Ms. Teachum a link for the County that the community can report the sidewalks to. 
B.  Retaining Wall Project: 

Management confirmed with Ground Effects in writing that the contract price will not change due to the delay.  The job is expected to start in March – weather permitting
V. NEW BUSINESS:
A.  Past Due Accounts:

A Board member asked about homeowners that have past due accounts.  Management stated that the accounts that are over $2,000.00 have a lien filed against them.
B.  Community Inspections:

*** Ranworth Drive has several violations and has been notified by Management.  Management allows time in the winter to fix things but is aware of the ongoing issues with this home.

 VIII.   ADJOURNMENT:
There being no additional business for the Board to conduct at this time, the Board meeting adjourned at 7:25pm.
           
Motion:  to adjourn the meeting
Teachum/Singh


Vote:  Unanimous    
*NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday, April 3, 2013 at 7:00pm.
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